
SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
April 23, 2024, 6:46 pm | Meeting called to order by Melanie Stern 

In Attendance 

Guy Grimes, Melanie Stern, Jessica Esposito, Lena Rink, Danielle Barth, Jordan Viergever, Erica Danke, 
Samantha Koonce, Amanda Bernard, Naomy Davila, Brooke Epstein, & Michele Danowski 

Approval of Minutes 

No meeting minutes were reviewed. 

Principal’s Update 

o The district will be paying for the extended sidewalk along with the privacy on the fence. Will 
cover all playground around to before the PTO banners hanging. Fencing will be done before 
the summer and sidewalk will be done over the summer. 

o Melanie went to a district SAC meeting, here are the notes from the meeting. 
▪ Walkthrough scanners will be installed at all the high schools and random middle 

schools throughout the county. Will help with safety at the schools. 
▪ Guardian program – we have an amazing program and have people calling from other 

areas wanting a position when one opens. 
▪ Funding and finances: pandemic funding (ESER) ends in September, this was funding 

from COVID time. Was used for technology and staffing. There are about 140 positions 
being looked at going back into the general funding or positions will be eliminated. 

▪ Millage: Helps fund schools and increase salaries of school staff. This also helps for any 
hurricane days and pays for those days off that we don’t have to make up. This is back 
up for a vote in the November election. 

▪ November 2025, rezoning committee talks will become. MS and HS start times will also 
be during that time. 

Next Meeting 

There will be no more SAC meetings for the remainder of the 23/24 school year. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Melanie Stern at 7:01 pm with a unanimous 2nd . 


